Wilmington Public Safety Facility Meeting
October 22, 2020
Present: Chuck Clerici, Chief Moore, Chief Murano, Jeremy White, Dennis Richter, Melanie Lopez
Public Present: Mike Eldred, Scott Tucker, Chris Mays, John Lazelle, Bill Spirka, Nikki Steel, Jessica
Lee Smith, Sierra, Vince Rice

Meeting called to order at 6:03 p.m.
Meeting Minutes of 10/8/2020
Motion to accept minutes of 10/8/2020. Motion: Chuck, Second: Chief Murano, All in favor.

Presentation/Public Update

Public welcome to all meetings. Scheduled every 2™ Thursday of the month at 2pm and every 4"
Thursday of the month at 6pm. Thank you to John Lazelle who made the Facebook page and advertised
today’s meeting.

Review project background and timeline. Review Design Progress. Chuck shows current architectural
renderings of each side of building. Shares that all design renderings and committee documents can be
found by looking at Town website and the committee’s dropbox. Presented challenges of site and need to
relocate or demolish CC Haynes Hall and Allen building.

The committee has taken public feedback into account: Some felt it was too big and expensive of a
building, so size was scaled down as much as possible, reducing costs. Others felt that the town needed to
have a designated green space, and some greenspace was incorporated as part of the design.

Discussion on services not covered by the architects and the committee’s effort to include them in the
total cost of the building. This includes security and alarm systems, internet setup and dispatch services.
Mike Eldred questions the flat roof. Chuck shares that the longevity of the roof has to do with materials
used, not necessarily the pitch. Having a gabled roof would make building more expensive, as it would
require more materials.

Nikki Steel — appreciates work done. Suggests using windows on town hall to illustrate 3D renderings.
Jessica will post presentation to one of the links — can go to town website and get the link to recording
from tonight.

Motion to adjourn @ 6:53 PM

Motion: Chuck, Second: Scott Moore, All in favor

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday November 12, 2020 via Zoom at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Melanie Lopez
Secretary



